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CAS News 
 

 
 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING ï FRIDAY 15TH MAY 2015 AT 7:00 PM 
 
The AGM will be held on the 15th May 2015 at 7pm.  Please note the earlier start 
time of 7pm.  This is to ensure any visitors on the night can be accommodated.   
 
The agenda will include: 
 
Secretary's report on the activities of the Society over the past year. 
 
Consideration of the annual accounts of the Society. 
 
Election/re-election of members of the management committee. 
 
Please attend and have your say. 
 
 
This is for all members if they wish to attend.  If you would like to join the committee 
please let us know and you can be nominated for a position. 
 
 

 
 
Talk at the Observatory: Smashing Particles: CERN and the LHC 

 
This is on Friday 1st May and will be given by Calvin Karpenko, one of our members.  
He has also very kindly offered to give another one later in the year on Friday 24 July 
which will be, Pluto: Exploring New Horizons.   
 
Hope to see you all on Friday 1st for the first one of these talks. 
 
These dates are on the diary on our website.   
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
We were happy to welcome a couple (husband and wife) visitors to the Observatory last 
Friday evening (24th April).  They were brimming with enthusiasm and were wowed by 
what they say through our big scope.  Fortunately the weather was kind and we could 
show them Jupiter and the Moon. 
 
We have received a very kind e-mail from them and after having their permission I copy 
it in below:- 
 
 
 
Message Body: 
Hello. 
 
My husband Richard and myself visited your observatory on the evening of April the 
24th. 
 
We would like to say a big thank you to everyone who made us so welcome. We had a 
wonderful evening and are looking forward to being able to visit your observatory again. 
We promise not to win the raffle next time !!! 
 
The evening proved to us that it is never too late to learn. We came away from there 
knowing much more about the skies, whats out there and how to locate Polaris (what a 
wonderful tip). 
 
To see Jupiter with the/her(?) moons was awesome. The sight of the moon surface, 
looking close enough to reach out and touch it, was amazing. 
 
Thank you all once again for the time, effort and patience that we were shown from all 
of the people that we met. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Christine Austen 
 
 
Many thanks for this Christine.  It was a pleasure to meet you both and hope to see you 
again.   
 
A job well done (I hope) !



 

INVITATION TO MEMBERS 

Members and their families are invited to 

celebrate the Summer Solstice 

at the observatory on 

Saturday, 20th June 2015 

at 3pm onwards 

Get together with other members and families to chat 

View the Sun through the solar scope 

Bring food to share 

Tea and Coffee available 

View the sky through the big telescope from dusk 'til late 

Listen to talks in the Lecture Room by Mark Eustace 

Watch a film show of Eclipse Photos by Graham Leaver 

See what the big 'scope is viewing on the lecture room screen 

Come and Join Us 

***** 

 

 

 



CAMPING AT HADDON GROVE 2015 
 

FRIDAY 10th APRIL ï SUNDAY 12th APRIL 
 
This month sees the return of the CAS astro-camp at Haddon Grove Nr, Bakewell. 
Graham Jenkinson, Dave Blackburn and I arrived around midday to pitch up our tents 
followed by Georgina and Steve Page later that afternoon. The weather was reasonably 
warm and sunny and the outlook was promising. 
 
We set up our scopes and eagerly awaited night fall. I have recently had the opportunity 
to purchase a second-hand Celestron Nexstar 127mm Maksutov-Cassegrain telescope 
and this was its first official outing, so a bit of a learning curve may be in store. 
 
As the stars started to come out so did a small handful of visitors who were also 
camping at Haddon who were curious as to what we were all up to. Jim Fisher also 
popped up to see us. We managed to get a good few hours viewing in and my (old) 
guided tour has now turned into my NEW (goto) guided tour. We got the opportunity to 
view quite a few objects, M81, M82, M101, M51 the Whirlpool galaxy, M64 the 
Blackeyed galaxy, M65, M66, M97, which are all galaxies. 
 
Graham had been busy photographing Comet Lovejoy, also the Leo Triplet galaxy and 
the globular cluster M3 all of which were taken with his Skywatcher Startravel 120mm 
EQ-2 refractor telescope.  
 
The images below are Grahamôs pictures:- 
 

 
 
         
  
 
Leo Triplet 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Comet Lovejoy 
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We called it a day about 11.45pm when the clouds started rolling in. So it was of to bed 
for the night. Fifteen minutes later at midnight the wind picked up and roared through 
the valley and campsite, it sounded just like an express train passing through a train 
station and it never stopped all night, but it didnôt stop us getting a few hours sleep. 
 
Saturday saw a relaxing day at the campsite watching DVDôs or listening to the 
Chesterfield football match on the radio. The sun was out and it was still a bit breezy but 
the outlook for the evening wasé dare I say ité still fairly promising.  Early evening saw 
the arrival of a couple of CAS members. Geoff and his wife came and set their 
equipment up.  Rob McGregor and his son Michael also came.  Rob was busy 
experimenting photographing Jupiter and putting it onto his laptop. The image below is 
his result. To say he was using his Dobsonian telescope, which is not on a driven mount 
and with a camera held up to the eyepiece. I for one think that he did a brilliant job!  
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The evening drew in and again so did the curious campers making for a busy time. The 
viewing that evening was reasonable and I was getting to grips with my scope. My new 
(goto) guided tour was increasing all the time, viewing Globular clusters M3, M53, M13, 
and M92. The double cluster in Perseus, M44 the Beehive cluster, M67 and M35. We 
also observed Jupiter and Venus, plus several asterisms along the way.  
 
Graham also photographed the globular cluster M3. We were also lucky enough to view 
the ISS passing over on both nights very clearly. I was getting to grips quite well with my 
scope now, maybe just the odd tweak here and there to perfect my skills. The hazy 



cloud was starting to creep in later that night and the temperature was dropping quite 
cold as well so we started to turn in one by one.  All in all we had been very lucky to 
have had two clear nights, viewing many objects and getting some photography done 
as well. Georgina's binoculars were not so lucky though, not quite sure whatôs 
happened to them but you could see two of everything (and that's without a drink).  
 
Sunday we woke up to a dry but blustery day so at least we could pack everything away 
dry, but trying to hold it down was another story (Mary Poppin's springs to mind). 
 
This was one of the best astro-camps that we have had for a number of years, with two 
great nights of observations.  
 
Thanks for everyone that came camping and to all the visitors that came along for an 
evening's observing.  Keep a watchful eye on the newsletter for the date of the next 
astro-camp.  Just remember if you do fancy coming along for the weekend but you donôt 
have any equipment I have plenty to lend you, you never know you could enjoy it. 
 
 

 

Peter Davison.  
 



Photo gallery.............  
 
 
These are from Graham Leaver..... 
 
This was Sunday 05/04/15    This was Monday 06/04/15 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
This from Rob McGregor 06/04/2015 ï 
Hand held camera to Dob!!!   
(That is not easy!!) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
These are from Graham Leaver 7th and 9th April below: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Here are some more from Graham Leaver below: 
 

 
 
This one is of 
the Leo 
Triplets taken 
Tuesday 
21/04/15 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
There was a "sun alert" on the 21st as I spotted a big prominence and Graham has 
taken these below: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


